The Other Side of the Coin:  Undergraduate Research in Lean Times


This paper will explain how I was able to secure roughly $30,000 of funding for my undergraduate research project.  I began this project at the beginning of the current recession, just as my university was undergoing painful budget cuts that threatened programs especially in the College of Arts and Sciences.  I found a way to convince administrators that the work I was doing with undergraduate researchers was foundational not only for my and my students’ success, but for the university’s.  This argument addressed the threat of dropping enrollments our institution faced from the 28 community colleges that the state legislature had recently given permission to become four-year colleges. 


This presentation will begin by describing the project, then explain how I secured funding for it.  It is important to describe the skills required for my undergraduate researchers since many of my colleagues in Classics are convinced that their research is way too complicated to share with undergraduates.  They often cannot understand how I could ever trust undergrads with my research or how they could possibly make real and important contributions to the field.   


By explaining what is required of my students, how I train them in my classrooms to do this work and finally, how I ensure the quality of their work is excellent, I will break down these arguments.  I will explain how the project has allowed my students to get into better graduate schools, helped me to complete my tenure requirements, and at the same time, gain attention and make important connections in the international numismatic scholarly community. My university, on the other hand, can boast that undergraduates will received a higher quality education because of the engaged learning that is offered them here.  They use the metrics that I provide in order to justify continuing my funding and expanding it to other projects in the Humanities. In the end, I will suggest ways in which typical faculty research topics in Classics can be expanded to include undergraduate researchers.  In doing so, I hope to inspire our discipline to a greater commitment to undergraduate research and to teach my colleagues the language that administrators speak.  This will be vital not only in securing funding for undergraduate research, but also in persuading administrators that Classics departments are the solution, not the problem, to their budgetary issues.  

